

Michelle Lujan Grisham Governor

Howie C. Morales
Lt. Governor

NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Hazardous Waste Bureau

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6313 Phone (505) 476-6000 Fax (505) 476-6030 www.env.nm.gov



James C. Kenney Cabinet Secretary

Jennifer J. Pruett
Deputy Secretary

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

May 2, 2019

Colonel Stewart A. Hammons Commander, 27th Special Operations Wing 110 E. Alison Avenue, Suite 1098 Cannon Air Force Base New Mexico 88103

RE: APPROVAL

EXTENSION REQUEST

SUPPLEMENTAL RCRA FACILITY INVESTIGATION REPORT AT SITE

FT008-REVISION 1

CANNON AIR FORCE BASE, NEW MEXICO

EPA ID #NM7572124454

HWB-CAFB-17-008

Dear Colonel Hammons:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received the Cannon Air Force Base (Permittee) time extension request for the *Supplemental RCRA Facility Investigation Report at Site FT008-Revision 1* (Report) dated April 15, 2019. The extension is necessary to allow for review, command approval, and submittal of the Report to NMED. NMED hereby approves the extension request. The Permittee must submit the Report to NMED no later than **July 1, 2019**, as requested.

Colonel Hammons May 2, 2019 Page 2

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Gabriel Acevedo at (505) 476-6043.

Sincerely,

John E. Kieling

Chief

Hazardous Waste Bureau

cc:

D. Cobrain, NMED

B. Wear, NMED HWB

G. Acevedo, NMED HWB

L. King, EPA Region 6 (6MM-RC)

R. Lancaster, CAFB

S. Kottkamp, CAFB

C. Gierke, CAFB

M. Fuchs, CAFB

D. Canales, CAFB

File: CAFB 2019 and Reading